

SCRAP Advisory Group Meeting

Minutes

January 18, 2023

9:30 AM

Attendees

SCRAP Members: Tammy Skwierczynski (GRK), Nora Mastny (PHK), Michelle London (HPK), Jamie King, (NIK), Heather Campbell (LVK), Linda Conn (CPQ)

CCS Staff: Rachel Fischer, Virginia Seward

SCRAP Members Absent: Adriene Galindo (PAK)

Non-Members: Sara Scodius (NBK), John Galdun (WGK), Stephanie Girardi (WNK), Lauren Bochat (PRK), Brad Peterson (CPQ), David Melis (NIK), Catherine Eilers (HPK), Shirley Roitberg (MJK), Sandy DeSio (WGK), Benjamin Heet (EVK)

The meeting was called to order at 9:35 AM.

Old Business

1. Media Tie-Ins Subject Headings (Rachel - 10-15 min.)

Discussion: R. Fischer summarized the activities of this discussion. At the October 26th meeting, John Galdun proposed local subject headings for media tie-ins. The list and summary of the discussion are in the [minutes](#). The discussion continued via the SCRAP listserv. During this discussion, the SCRAP members were concerned that the headings for titles were unnecessary. They decided that they would like to continue the discussion at the SCRAP meeting before bringing the topic to PAS. An issue that needed to be discussed is if these headings will address a problem that people are having with finding these materials. Should SCRAP make a recommendation on these headings now, or should the topic be brought to PAS? The SCRAP members discussed the topics. Prospect Heights has not noticed an issue with finding materials. One attendee suggested that local subject headings in the 691 could be an option. SCRAP members decided to bring the issue to PAS to see if they were interested in these subject headings.

2. [CMC Cataloging Documentation](#) (Rachel – 5 min.)

Discussion: R. Fischer asked the SCRAP members if there were any suggestions for revisions to the document. They are fine with the document as is. CCS can accept the CMC document as it is.

New Business

3. Should [508/511](#) be indexed? (Jamie/Rachel – 10-15 min.)

Discussion: Reindexing can occur when Warren-Newport joins. 508/511 are not currently indexed in the PAC. R. Fischer and J. King presented findings on the topic. Indexing 508/511 could be useful if the names in those fields haven't been added as 700 fields. Some libraries index the fields and some do not. R. Fischer spoke on the information that would need to be gathered to demonstrate that it would be worth indexing. This includes creating a test record set to index in training and comparing the results of the searches to identify if it is beneficial. If it is beneficial, R. Fischer would need to bring the recommendation to SCRAP to vote on. The attendees discussed the benefits of indexing these fields. SCRAP members decided to pursue the study. R. Fischer will work with Bob and Lauren Pinsley at Innovative to create the record set and index the test.

4. Indicators for genre headings in authority records (Virginia – 10 min.)

V. Seward presented on the issue of inconsistent indicators for genre headings. Some have a second indicator of 0, because they were derived from LCSH. Some have a second indicator of 7 with a \$2 local. It could be easier if the genre headings were consistent. SCRAP discussed the issue and voted on a motion to recommend changing the second indicator from 0 to 7, with a subfield 2 local.

T. Skwierczynski moved and N. Mastny seconded:

Recommend that the genre headings with a second indicator of 0 be changed to a second indicator of 7, with a \$2 local.

The motion passed by voice vote, with one member absent.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:06 AM.